AUGUST 1 B ASSOCIATION NEWS LETTER

Last months District School was an excellent Tutorial, meal and ritual exemplification.  You should mark your calendar for the August 1B District school which will be hosted by Fort Hunt-Skidmore Lodge 353 and be held at the Springfield lodge #217.  All Master Masons are invited and Lodge Officers both elected and appointed are earnestly encouraged to attend.  Stationed officers are especially requested to be present. Your whole Lodge is affected by absence of the stationed officers.  Please try to attend as many as you can.

Elmer Timberman Lodge # 54 has a Table Lodge scheduled on 29 August in Annandale.  Call or purchase your tickets now - space is limited.

Dale City # 319's Worshipful Master turned his hat up on the Alter at the stated in July and collected a start for the 1B Child ID Hardware set.  Remember last months news letter suggested it happen.  Thank you Worshipful Sir and brothers who contributed that night. I am sure the fund will grow with time.

The one day class on the 27th of August at KENA is fast approaching.  All Master Masons need to be planning ahead or calling ahead to find out how to help.  This is NO small event, when you consider the geographical area from which candidates will come!  50 Lodges are sending candidates and they are estimating some where around 200 candidates. Each must have a conductor that’s 400 just in that section! This is a monumental moment in Masonry. Come help.  Some things lodges might do before the date is to create lists of the candidates and mentors/Conductors (And Alternates) petition signers et al. Assign someone to assure the candidate gets there or carry a car full so they all can bond to make the experience more memorable. Each WM is responsible (Grand Lodge edict) for assigning a mentor to each candidate until he is ready for his dues card. Among other things. A good WM should be planning to call all concerned together to review the Logistics and planning and demonstrate our craft of brotherhood.  Lets face it the three degrees at one sitting is a lot to endure. Lets make them all feel welcome and reinforce his memories of his beginning the Masonic journey.  This is a great opportunity to add new life to your Lodge.
For those who have a part in the 1B,1A, 54, MM degree, there will be a rehersal at Sharon Lodge # 327 on 999 Balls Hill Road Mc Lean on 17 August at 7:00 PM. For those who are to be mentors training will occur on the 24th of August at the 1B district school in Springfield Lodge 217,.
As an early heads up - the Grand Master will conduct his visit to the three districts on 16 September 2011 to be held at the Alexandria Scottish Rite Temple. Fellowship at six, dinner at 7, tickets $25.00 each. See your WM.
The Alexandria SR has a Family Social event Dinner and a show (Comedy) on Saturday 13 August.  Call Mike Rielly or Dave Morris.

Worshipful Masters or the 1B District team. If you have a Lodge highlight or a firm date for a Called meeting , contact me at ebholley@gmail.com or call 703-670-5413.  I will put it in the monthly newsletter.

Sincerely and Fraternally

Bruce Holley, PDDGM 1996 1B
